
April 8, 1958 

The April meeting of the Church Council was held on April 8th, 1958. 

Those in attendance were Fred Gross, Harry Bauersfeld, Ernest Jones, 

John H. Will, Jr., Henry Smit, George Smith, George Hammerbacher, 

George Hoffmann, William Single, Jr., J. Albert Fader, Wilbert Ermer, 

and Mr. Edward Schwartz, Representative of the Sundayschool. 

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Rev. Lehmann. The reading or 

the minutes for the month of March were read and approved. The 

Financial Secretary submitted his monthly report to the Council Board 

and it was read, approved, and accepted, and a copy is herewith included 

in these minutes. 

NEW MEMBERS 

Report of new members was submitted to the Board and a motion was made 

by Mr. Albert Fader and seconded by Mr. William Single, Jr. that we accept 

these new members. A list of the new members is herewith included in these 

minutes. 

REroRTS OF CD MMITTEES 

AUDITING - Mr. Single reported that the Church books have been audited and 

were found to be in order. 

CHARITY - Rev. Lehmann reported that no requests were received 

CALENDAR - The following requests were made through the Calendar Committee:-

1. Youth Fellowship ~nee - April 11th 
2. Eastern Community Council Little League 

Soccer Awards - April 25th 

Mr. George Hammerbacher is to obtain a bulletin board for calendar of events. 

CANVAS - Progress 

MUSIC - Mr. Donald Schnader requested that continuous book racks be installed 

in choir pews. The Church Council suggested that we make use of the book racks 

that we have on hand. 



FELLOWSHIP - Progress 

INTERORGANIZATION - Progress 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - Mr. F.ci Schwartz stated that the Sundayschool now 

has a visual aid library and also a portable movie screen for use or all 

departments. 

ENVELOPE - Progress 

FINANCE - Progress 

PROPERTY - Mr. Bill Koehler requested loan of thirty chairs. Permission 

was granted. Mr. Harry Bauersfeld contacted Oriole Cleaners and was given 

a price of $254.00 for cleaning and polishing al the tile floors in the 

church and Sundayschool. A motion was made by Mr. Bauersfeld and seconded by 

Mr. John Will, Jr. that we accept the price from the Oriole Cleaners for 

cleaning, waxing and sealing all floors in the Church and Sundayschool Hall 

and give them permission to go ahead with the job. Mr. Bauersfeld also reported 

that Mrs. Carrie Bentrup stated that if she has to clean and polish the floors, 

she will have to resign. 

A motion was made by Mr. George Hammerbacher and seconded by Mr. George Hoffmann 

that exclusive use of the kitchen in the Fellowship Hall be given to the Boy 

Scouts. 

Mr. Ed Schwartz reported that the Senior Room in the Sundayschool has been 

completely renovated. Motion was made by Mr. Al Fader and seconded by 

Mr. William Single, Jr. that we pay $37.50 to the Young Men's Bible Class 

towards the cost of renovating Senior Room. 

OLD BUSINESS - Mr. George Hoffmann is to take care of having NO Fl RKING signs 

put in front of the church. 

NEW BUSINESS - Mr. Single reported that the insurance for stained glass windows, 

liability insurance and property damage insurance has been renewed. Mr. Single 

is to contact Mr. Hicks to get a more specific appraisal on church buildings 

in order to give the Church Council an idea of how much hazard insurance should 



be taken out. 

There being no further business before the Church Council at this time, 

a motion was made by Mr. Al Fader and seconded by Mr. Wilbur Emler that 

the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was closed 'With the Lord's Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fred Long, 
Recording Secretary. 



APRIL !OARD MEETIID 
1958 

The following persons were given envelopes this past month: 

Mrs. Carclyn Sann - 2209 Vailthorne Road 

Mr. William Barnes 4715 Honesdale Road 

Mrs. William Barnes 4715 Honesdale Road 

Mrs. Dorothy Wickman 813 Myrth Ave. 

Mr. Arthur Bl•ck 3709 Gibbons Ave. 

Mrs. Arthur Block 3709 Gibbons Ave. 

Mrs. Valerie Ochlech 1025 s. Bouldin St. 

Mr. Hunter Bush 1610 Manor Road 

This means that we have, since the first of this year, about 

28 more envelope members on our book than we did at the sane 

time last year. 

Elma Amrhien 

THE BULLETINS for HOLY THURSDAY, GOOD FRIDAY AND EASTER SUNDAY 
are in the new metal cabinet. I did not put them out so they 
would not get nrlxed with ethez-s. Please get them as needed from 
the cabinet. Thanks. 



May 6, 1958. 

The May meeting of the Church Council was held on May 6, 1958. Those 

in atendance were Fred Gross, Harry Bauersfeld, Ernest Jones, John H. 

Will, Jr., Henry Smit, George Harnmerbacher, George Hoffmann, William 

Single, Jr., J. Albert Fader and Wilbert Ermer. 

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Rev. Lehmann. The reading of 

the minutes for the month of April were read and approved. The 

Finalcial report for April was read and approved and a copy will be 

incorporated in the minutes at a later date. 

NEW MEMBERS 

Report of new members was submitted to the Board and a motion was made 

by Mr. William Single, Jr. and seconded by Mr. George Hammerbacher that 

we accept these new members. 

REPORTS OF COMMITI'EES:­

FELLO\.SHIP - Progress 

MUSIC - Progress 

CALENDAR - The following requests were made through the Calendar Committee:-

1. Practice will be held in the Church Auditorium every Wednesday 
through the month of May at 7:30 P.M. for the Youth Fellowship 
Minstrel Show to be held on June 6th. 

2. Youth Fellowship Dance - June 6th 

.3. Youth Fellowship Record Hop - May 16th 

4. Young Women's Guild Mother and Daughter Banquet - May 21st 

CHARITY - Rev. Lehamnn received a request from Mrs. Wagner for help. 

The amount of $8 .00 was given to Mrs. Wagner. Rev. Lehmann also 

stated that the food left over from the Young Women's Guild Fresh 

Ham Supper was given to the needy. 



AUDITING - Progress 

ENVELOPE - Progress 

(2) 
May 6, 1958. 

FINANCE - Mr. John Will, Jr. requested that we put all money in one 

account. The Board decided we must wit for the congregations 

approval. 

PROPERTY - Mr. Harry Bauersfeld stated that Mrs. Carrie Bentrup would 

like to resign as soon as we can get a nex sexton. 

Mr. George Hoffmann stated that Mrs. Lillian Jenkins knew of 

someone who would like to have this job • Mr. Harry Bauersfeld 

will contact Mrs. Jenkins. Rev. Lehmann will make announcements 

from the pulpit concerning this opening for a sexton. 

Mr. Harry Bauersfeld stated that the 2500 hour bulbs in Church 

were not adequate. Mr. Gross will contact Excello. 

Mr. Harry Bauersfeld received a price of $685.00 for painting 

of the 3rd and 4th floor rear wall of the Sundayschool Bldg. 

The Council decided to get more bids on this work. 

Mr. Gross suggested that we set up a project for the Church 

Council to paint the 3rd and 4th floors of the Sundayschool. 

Mr. Bauersfeld will set up a meeting to consider this project. 

Mr. Howard Jenkins is ready to go to \rDrk on the rear room of 

the Fellowship Hall as soon as he can get paint. Mr. Gross is 

to set up an account at the Lasting Paint Store for Mr. Jenkins 

to get the necessary materials. Mr. George H0ff'mann requested 

that we purchase four garbage cans from the Lasting Faint Stores. 

Authority was given to purchase same. 

Mr. Harry Bauersfeld is to make the necessary contacts for having 

the railings installed on the Church Parsonage steps. 



May 6, 1958. 
( 3) 

OLD BUSINESS 

Mr. William Single Jr. reported that the Church Buildings are valued at 

$500,00 and the Church is f'ully insured. 

Mr. George Hoffmann and Mr. Harry Bauersfeld are to get together and h3.ve 

a chart made to post in the narthex in recognition of the people who have 

contributed one day's interest on the Church loan. 

NEW BUSINESS 

A motion was made by Mr. Harry Bauersfeld and seconded by Mr. Al Fader 

that we give permission to have the typewriter repaired at the cost of 

$45.10. Motion carried. 

Mr. Gross stated that he has ordered new table to be placed in narthex for 

holding Church material. 

The Choir has asked permission to contribute the Lasting Flame to be placed 

in the Church. A motion was made by Mr. William Single, Jr. and seconded 

by Mr. John Will, Jr. that we accept t his contribution providing it harmonizes 

with the Church. Motion carried. 

There being no further business to come before the Church Council at this 

time, a motion was made by Mr. George Hoff'mann and seconded by Mr. George 

Hammerbacher that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was closed by prayer 

by Rev. Lehmann. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fred Long, Recording Secretary. 



Mey 6, 1953 

Church Council Meeting: 

There were two renewals of envelopes by: 

Mr • .Arthur Hendley and Mrs. Arthur Hendley 
726 s. Ponca St. 

The Royal Typewriter men has infonned us thet il'l order to repair and 

ov e rhaul the typewriter the cost will be $45.10. 

The fi~res crJ a new RoYBl typewriter, 21 in ch, would be: 

$300. 00 - cost of ma chine 
40.00 - dis count to Churches 

$260.00 - net 
40.00 - tr ~de-in on old typewriter 

$220.00 - cost of new machine. 

The present typewriter was overhauled in 1956 at a cost of $18.18. 
The r ost now is $45. 10. 

We have ordered programs, which ere in lovely color, for July, August and 

September from another firm and have discontinued our crder as of June 30 

with Eden Publishing Company. 

Elma 

Rev. Lehmann wlllts to know if you went a. letter out for Pentecost Sunday. 

/ 
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